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Somewhere between a third and half of the low-level clades in the Trans-Himalayan 
family (at least 16 of van Driem’s 41 “fallen leaves”) are composed of or include 
languages which index one or more clausal arguments in the verb. Almost all of these 
agreement paradigms can be shown to have descended, with more or less modification, 
from an ancestral paradigm which can be reconstructed for Proto-Trans-Himalayan. The 
cognacy of the most complete paradigms – those of Qiangic, rGyalrongic, Nungic, 
Kiranti, Magaric, and West Himalayan – is no longer in dispute, although controversy 
remains about others, especially those discussed here as constituting a Central branch. 
Also controversial is the question of the implications of these facts for the 
subclassification of the family. 
 Research on agreement as a family feature has been primarily inductive, factoring 
out irregular and non-corresponding features in order to reconstruct an original system 
based on corresponding forms and paradigmatic and syntagmatic alignments. This talk 
will proceed in the other direction, assuming the reconstruction and showing how the 
diversity which we see in the attested languages can be accounted for in terms of the 
reconstructed system. 
 I will first describe some of the typological variation which we see across the 
family: hierarchical vs. subject agreement, associated hierarchical phenomena such as 
inverse marking and irregular marking of transitive 1à2 and 2à1 scenarios, and 
indexation of only one argument vs. biactancial indexation. I will then present brief 
summaries of most of the clades which preserve elements of the original PTH paradigm, 
noting innovations and retentions in the various synchronic verb agreement systems and 
outline how the attested paradigms developed.  
 Finally we will consider the implications of these morphological comparisons for 
subgrouping within the family. We will see that there is thin but solid evidence for a 
Central branch including at least Jinghpaw, Northern Naga, Kuki-Chin and Meyor-
Zakhring, and marginal and equivocal evidence for a Himalayan branch including 
Kiranti, Newaric, and Central Himalayan. Beyond this agreement morphology, or at least 
the data available, do not furnish evidence for any higher-order groupings than have 
already been recognized on other grounds. 
      


